VPTC Board Meeting Minutes
March 2, 2016 @ 3:30pm at Northpoint Gathering Room

Attendance:  All teams had a representative present.

In the President’s absence, Acting President Clive MacRaild called the meeting to order at 3:30pm.

Secretary’s Report

M/S Chuck DeWolf/Deb Schoeberl to adopt the minutes of February 1 Board meeting as posted on the website.









CARRIED
Treasurer’s Report
We have 369 paid up members, about 15 members fewer than last year at this time.

Account balances are:


Capital/Maintenance Fund

5096.39 


General Fund



5092.92
 


ATGA Fund


    
  799.48

Petty Cash


  
    98.22 

Checking Account total 

         10 988.79

Committee Reports

Lorne McLeod announced changes to the nominating committee for 2016/17.  Dale Bowen and Linda Decker are stepping down and replacing them will be John Henry and Michelle Walters. Also, Bob Wright will be the new chairman, replacing Lorne McLeod.

Officer candidates for next year were named as follows:

Treasurer Kevin Bremness

Secretary Karalee Drdul

Vice President  Sharon Olson

President Clive MacRaild

The Board endorsed these candidates for presentation at the General meeting.
TenCap coordinators for next year will be Bill Thomas (2.5, 3.0, 3.5 and 4.0) and Deb Schoeberl (1.5 & 2.0).  Please contact them with any TenCap related questions.  Members are urged to get their accounts cleaned up this year if they have any issues.  Members are encouraged to allow the EVSTL Network to see your profile – this allows TenCap information and history to be shown in the spirit of a transparent system. Chuck requested that Captains provide their local phone number for last minute emergencies.

Bill Thomas shared information about the ATGA proposed contract for the 2016/17 year.  He recommended that we renew the annual contract with ATGA based on length of service, commitment of provider, on-site personnel availability, coaching packages provided, 1.5 team coached free of charge, and positive feedback from teams who were coached. Other professional offers were received and discussed.

The Board endorsed the recommendation for presentation at the General meeting.

Team coaching arrangements will be considered soon for next year.  Bill is collating a list of volunteer mentors/coaches.  Bill also shared some of the feedback received from teams who had professional coaching from ATGA. Bill will e-mail detailed information to captains for next year’s coaching packages.
Vice-President’s Report
Recognition – thanks to all captains for all their work this year, 3.5 red team for MD playoffs, 2.0 red team for Valentine’s tournament, 2.5 Blue team for court cleaning, 3.0 blue team for UTL, 3.5 blue team for Can Am UTL.

Upcoming events – Spring Fling March 4 hosted by 2.5 white and 2.5 blue teams , ATGA Tennis Carnival March 6 from 2-4:30 (sign up on east courts), General meeting March 7 which needs a quorum, year end court cleaning Sunday March 20 at 12:30pm, Farnsworth doubles March 7 at SVE and mixed doubles March 14 at SSV, and 8-man team tournament March 21 at Monte Vista.

Move-up requests – due March 6 to captains.

EVSTL meeting report:

TenCap was adopted as the stats system for next season.

Team size bylaw change - Deena Burns gave us a report on our club’s efforts in dealing with this proposed change.  Facts were presented about the exaggerated level of team membership required, and two amendments were proposed by Viewpoint, but these amendments were voted down. The only change will be that November 30 will be the date of roster counts.

Equipment fundraising/capital fund requests – March 22 social event at Fat Willy’s, any funds remaining will be donated to tennis club for equipment purchases.  Deena and Clive will be meeting with VP management to review summer maintenance requests.

Court & grounds improvements – two courts will be resurfaced over the summer, the area for viewing courts 5 & 6 needs renovation, and west courts patio area fence is incorrect height to facilitate viewing.

Captains meeting after general meeting re 2016/17 teams – confirm return dates with team members to be accurate, and send into each level coordinators along with your ranking sheet. 

Social Calendar team assignments – were done by draw (see calendar attached).

Meeting was adjourned at 4:48pm.
